Doc. No

: 4/D-72

12 Jan 2022

Subject

: Nomination in Election of FIG President 2023-2026

Dear Ms. Louise Friis-Hansen

**FIG Director** 

As the Chamber of Survey and Cadastre Engineers, we would like to express our interest in the nomination of the President of the FIG for the period 2023-2026.

As the Chamber, we nominate Dr. Orhan ERCAN, a member of our chamber, who was the FIG Vice President for the period 2017 - 2021 and the Co-Congress Director of the FIG2018 Congress, for the FIG Presidency.

The document prepared in accordance with the FIG Nomination Template Guide is attached.

Regards

General President

Turkish Chamber of Survey and Cadastre Engineers (HKMO)

Appendix A: Nomination Document

Appendix B: Dr. Orhan ERCAN's CV

Appendix C: Support Letter of President of HKMO

Appendix D: Support Letter of Ankara University

Appendix E: Support Letter of General Directorate of Land Registry and Cadastre

P.S. The originals of the documents have been sent by cargo to the address below.

International Federation of Surveyors, FIG

Kalvebod Brygge 31-33

DK-1780 Copenhagen V DENMARK

www.hkmo.org.tr



Doc. No

: 4/D-73

12 Jan 2022

Subject

: Nomination of Dr. Orhan Ercan for the Presidency of FIG

To Ms. Louise Friis-Hansen

FIG Director.

Dr. Orhan ERCAN has been an active member of HKMO since 1984. He has undertaken relevant responsibilities in various scientific and professional activities on behalf of the HKMO. In addition to HKMO's three-term International Relations Committee Chair and FIG Vice President, Dr. Ercan also held a successful organization in Istanbul as the Congress Director of FIG2018. Based on his professional skills, leadership abilities and geospatial business background witnessed by our members, we strongly believe that Dr. Ercan will record a very productive mission profile, if he would be elected as the President in the FIG.

For these reasons, we, as HKMO, nominate Dr. Orhan Ercan for the Presidency of FIG and support him wholeheartedly.

Kind regards

General President

Turkish Chamber of Survey and Cadastre Engineers





## REPUBLIC OF TURKEY ANKARA UNIVERSITY FACULTY OF APPLIED SCIENCES Department of Real Estate Development and Management



72693389 / 04

Date: 07.01.2022

Dear Ms. Louise Friis-Hansen Director

The Faculty of Applied Sciences was established in 2014 at Ankara University, the first university of the Republic of Turkey, which was founded in 1946. Within the Faculty, there are Real Estate Development and Management, Actuarial Sciences and Transportation and Logistics departments.

Real Estate Development and Management undergraduate program started admitting students for the first time in the fall semester of 2016/2017. There are five main disciplines under this program: Division of Real Estate and Asset Valuation; Division of Real Estate and Asset Economics; Division of Land and Project Development and Management; Division of Real Estate Investments and Finance; Division of Facility and Property Management. Real Estate Development and Management graduate programs started in 2007-2008 and doctorate program in 2008-2009 under the Institute of Natural and Applied Sciences.

The Department of Real Estate Development and Management gives particular importance to establishing direct cooperation and collaboration with national and international institutions on subjects such as undergraduate and graduate education, in-service training, research, application and consultancy. Within this framework, the department has become a member of the International Valuation Standard Council (IVSC) in November 2013. In 2017, became an academic member of International Real Estate Federation (FIABCI). In 2018, the department became a member of the International Property Measurement Standards Coalition and a supportive unit of the International Ethics Coalition. The Department is also academic member of EuroFM and has accreditation process of International Facility Management Association (IFMA).

The international accreditation of undergraduate and graduate programs has been approved by Royal Institutions of Chartered Surveyors (RICS) for a period of five years, effective from 2019.

As Ankara University, Faculty of Applied Sciences, Department of Real Estate Development and Management, which has such a wide international vision and studies, we wholeheartedly support Dr. Orhan ERCAN's candidacy for FIG President who has having extensive in international studies. If elected, we believe that he will be very successful within the framework of new international approaches, inclusive growth and FIG targets at all level.

I wish you success in the presidential elections and the 2022 congress, and convey my sincere greetings to all our colleagues from all over the world who will participate in the congress.

Cordial regards,

Prof. Dr. Harun TANRIVERMİŞ

Dean

Ankara University, Faculty of Applied Sciences





Dear Ms. Louise Friis-Hansen,

07.01.2022

Director

Our Institution also closely follows up on the works of the FIG, which aims to support international cooperation for improvement of all applications in the area of land management.

FIG General Assembly and Congresses/Work Weeks are platforms where a great deal of projects being conducted all around the world are presented and discussed, professional knowledge is shared, and where academicians, implementers and civil servants find an opportunity to meet and get acquainted.

Our country hosted the FIG Commission 7 on Cadastre and Land Management in 1973 and 1989, and the FIG Congress in 2018.

FIG has provided our Institution and personnel the opportunity to follow up international applications and contributed significantly toward introducing the works of our Institution in the international arena.

It has been a great pleasure for us to learn that Dr. Orhan ERCAN, who assumed important roles in numerous projects by working for many years in our Institution and also worked as FIG Vice-President and FIG2018 Congress' Co-Congress Director, became a candidate for FIG Presidency. Dr. Orhan Ercan is a colleague who has experience, both academically and in the private sector, who has participated in international projects, and is experienced in land management.

We strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Orhan Ercan for becoming President of the FIG. We highly believe that if elected as President of the FIG, he will go far in this duty and contribute significantly towards FIG's mission.

Best regards,

**General Director** 

General Directorate of Land Registry and Cadastre